
Project Description
The project is in the community of Cameron Park and 
will improve pedestrian and bicycle facilities by 
constructing Class II bike lanes, Class III bike routes, 
sidewalks, and other improvements along segments of 
Parkdale Lane, Gateway Drive, Cambridge Drive, La 
Canada Drive, and Cameron Park Drive. The project 
includes:  

 Construction of approximately 2,300 feet of new 
sidewalks. 

 Construction of 0.57 miles of Class II bike lanes and 
Class II bike routes.

 Two new crosswalks.
 Four new solar powered flashing beacons.
 New or upgraded curbs, ramps, and gutters. 

Current Project Status
EDCTC programmed $737,000 in CMAQ funds to 
the project in August 2022. While the proposed 
improvements can be constructed within the existing 
County right-of-way, acquisition of utility and/or 
drainage easements as well as utility relocation work is expected. In early 2023, the county received authorization 
to proceed with the Preliminary Engineering phase and has started work on the environmental and design phases 
of the project. Survey work was recently completed. A Request for Proposals (RFP) for environmental consultant 
services will be posted this spring with a contract award anticipated by June 2024. A Mitigated Negative declaration 
is anticipated. The project is designed to approximately 10%. 

Upcoming Activities
 March 2024: Continue PE Phase, environmental studies, and engineering design
 March 2025: Complete environmental phase
 September 2025: Right-of-Way acquisition complete
 December 2025: Ready for construction
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PROJECT FUNDING DETAIL

Project Phase Amount Programmed Source Status Project Cost

PA&ED $200,000 CMAQ Obligated 
January 2023 

$200,000

PS&E $327,000 CMAQ Obligated 
January 2023

$327,000

ROW $210,000 CMAQ Programmed $210,000

Construction TBD Unfunded $2,426,000

TOTAL $737,000 $3,163,000
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